ROXBORO N.S. AGREED REPORT - BOARD OF MANAGEMENT MEETING

Date: 23/06/2025

- Parents are reminded of the school's Child Safeguarding Statement and Risk Assessment which is available on our website and in hard copy from the office.
- Child Protection Updated Procedures & Circular 41/2025 presented.
- Standardised Testing Data submitted to DEY.
- Posts of Responsibilty annual reports presented.
- Projected enrolment 2025/2026 -228 students
- Modular build final design approved.
- SET Principal signed the Confirmation of Correct Deployment of SET Resources
- School closes June 25th for the summer break and will re-open August 27th for staff & August 28th for students.
- Enrolment for September is expected to be approximately 228 pupils.
- Staff meeting June 4th. These meetings form part of the requirement for Croke Park hours which have been fulfilled in full by all staff this year.
- Junior Infant induction was held Mon Jun 16th and we are looking forward to welcoming 34 new infants to Roxboro in September.
- Administration of the School Book Scheme is well underway. Cormicans provided
 the cheapest of 3 quotes for textbooks, workbooks & copies. We were also able
 to purchase glue sticks, scrapbooks and folders from the grant. Parents will not be
 asked to pay any book rental fees. Insurance costs & contribution to
 art/photocopying fees continue as before.
- The Relationships & Sexuality programme has been taught in all classes.
- 6th class graduation took place on 18th of June and we wish our 6th class all the best moving forward.
- Uniform orders are now complete.
- Our boys' football team lost the shield final to Tarmon, but represented the school very well.
- All classes have been on school tours and all were a great success.
- Our annual active week and fun day have been completed and were very enjoyable.
- We have entered Mary's Garden and biodiversity area in the Ros Co Co Greener spaces competition and were judged last week.
- School reports were distributed to parents on Aladdin Connect on June 18th.
- Staffing update: Laura Watts SNA and Vicki Nolan teacher contracts completed.
- Final assembly of the year awarded 18 children with certificate for zero days absent this school year a great achievement. Signed:

Gillian McBride